
 
 

Sacraments of the Church 
 

Baptism: Expectant parents who wish to 

present their child for Baptism must participate 

in Baptism Preparation Class. Contact the Tri-

Parish office at 507-553-5391. 
 
Marriage: All Catholics need to meet with a 

Priest at least six months before being married 

(even if the wedding is in a non-Catholic 

church). Contact the Tri-Parish office at least 

one year before your scheduled wedding date.  
 
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA): 
If you or someone you know would like more 

information on becoming Catholic please 

contact the Tri-Parish office. 
 
Christian Burials: For all burials at any of the 

Tri-Parish cemeteries, please contact Tom 

Schindler for St. Casimir 553-3062; Don 

Linder for Our Lady of Mount Carmel 787-

2571; Lois Cole for St. John the Baptist 462-

3517. 
 
Daily Rosary: Evenings at St. Casimir 

beginning at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Reconciliation: Saturday at St. John the 

Baptist, 4:15-4:45 p.m. and Sunday at St. 

Casimir, 7:15-7:45 a.m. and the 1
st
 Sunday of 

the month after Mass at Our Lady of Mount 

Carmel 
 
Eucharistic Adoration: 9:30 a.m. Sunday - 

8:30 a.m. Tuesday at St. Casimir.  

              
 
 
 
 
     
   
  

          
          
 
  
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

                                                                                                                                            
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Tuesday, June 26 
PVCC  

Communion Service 3:00 p.m. 

Friday, June 29 
STC Mass 

† Living & deceased family 

members of Ed & Nordean Weber 
8:30 a.m. 

Saturday, June 30 
STJB Mass 

Pro Populo   5:00 p.m. 

Sunday, July 1 
STC Mass 

† Martina Navarro   8:00 a.m. 

 Sunday, July 1 
OLMC Mass 

 † Frank & Gerrie Kramer 10:00 a.m. 

Catholic Charities Job Opportunity 
 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES of Southern Minnesota has an immediate 
opening for a full-time Parish Social Ministry Coordinator in the 

Mankato area.  This position helps Catholic parishes in the five county 

Mankato Deanery respond to local community needs and work for 
social justice.  
  
This is an exciting opportunity for a great communicator with strong 

interpersonal skills who has solid knowledge of and passion for 

Catholic social teaching and parish social ministry.               
  
The preferred candidate would have a B.A. in the human services field 

or theology.  Must be a practicing Catholic who understands and 
supports the values of the Catholic Church.  Candidate must be able to 

work independently, take initiative, multi-task, and possess great 

judgment, maturity, and the ability to think systemically.  Experience in 
community organizing, gerontology, or volunteer recruitment is a 

plus.  
  
Please email resume, cover letter, and list of three work-related 

references to Tom Parlin, at tparlin@ccsomn.org by Monday, July 16, 

2018. 

 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 
 
 
 

 
Monday, May 6 

STC † David Stenzel 
8:30 a.m. 

Tuesday, May 7 
STJB 

† Thomas & Matilda Stencel, 
Cyril Stencel, Erwin Jones 

8:00 a.m. 

Tuesday, May 7 
PVCC 

† Linda & Hubert Klocek 
3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday, May 8 
OLMC 

† Fr. Jonathan Niehaus 
8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday, May 8 
STC 

Faith Formation students 
6:30 p.m. 

Friday, May 10 
STC 

† Bob Staloch 
8:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 11 
STC 

† Frank Doyle YES HAVING 

MASS 

8:30 a.m. 

Saturday, May 11 
STJB 

† Julie Sonnek 
5:00 p.m. 

Sunday, May 12 
STC 

Pro Populo 
8:00 a.m. 

Sunday, May 12 
OLMC 

† Clara Madzo 
10:00 a.m. 

Mass Schedule & Intentions 

 

Key: OLMC= Our Lady of Mount Carmel  STC= St. Casimir  STJB= St. John the Baptist  PVCC= Parkview Care Center, Wells 
 

The Nativity of St. John the Baptist 
Sunday, June 24th, 2018 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  St. Casimir  St. John the Baptist 
 
 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel  St. Casimir  St. 

John the Baptist 
 

Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community 

 
 
 

 
 



 

The Nativity of St. John the Baptist June 24, 2018 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Parish Staff & 

Contact Information 
 

Parochial Administrator ................... Fr. Kern 
Fr. Kern ...................................... 507-553-5391 
Deacon Eugene Paul ................ 507-854-3676 
Sacramental Emergencies ........ 507-390-5785 
Tri-Parish Office ....................... 507-553-5391 
Website ..................................... olmcstcstjb.org 

 

Bulletin Deadline is Wednesday Noon 
 

St. Casimir 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org  
320 2

nd
 Ave SW, Wells, MN 56097 

Phone: 507-553-5391 Fax: 507- 553-5391    

Email: scasimir@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours: M-F 8 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  

 
Administrative Assistant ....................... GeDee Feist 

Bookkeeper ................................................ Sue Cory 

Cemetery ........................................... Tom Schindler 

Faith Formation ......................................... Lisa Bute 

Liturgical Music Coordinator ............ Connie Stenzel 

Maintenance ....................................... Bruce Roberts 
 

St. John the Baptist 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org  
100 Park St N, Minnesota Lake, MN 

56068 507-462-3636       

Email: stjb@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours Vary 
Administrative Assistant .................. Rhonda Drager 

Cemetery ................................................... Lois Cole 

Faith Formation ................................ Rhonda Drager 

Maintenance .................................... Quentin Staloch 
 

 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Website: olmcstcstjb.org 
27 Main St, Easton, MN 56025 

507-787-2303 Email: olmc@bevcomm.net 

Office Hours Vary 
Administrative Assistant ............................ Sue Cory 

Cemetery ................................................ Don Linder 

Custodial ........................................ Annette Schuster 

Faith Formation ................................... Chris Schultz 

Music ................................................... Mary Kayser 

St. Casimir Catholic School 

Website: stcasimirsschool.net 
507-553-5822       casimir@bevcomm.net  

Custodial ...................................Gene & Pat Hassing 

Maintenance ....................................... Bruce Roberts 

Secretary ............................................ Sarah Oldham 

 ...........................................................Julie Bruegger 

Interim Administrative Team ........... Linda Raimann 

 ............................................................ Katy Schmitz 

 

Prayer Line… 
We want everyone to receive the powerful blessings that prayer can provide—even those who don’t want to share publicly. 

Whenever any of our parish members or families are in need of special prayers, please call us and we will begin our prayer lines 

for any need. OLMC- Margaret Stevermer at 787-2525 or Peggy Linder 787-2575, STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or STJB 

Parish Office at 462-3636, STC- Lois Stenzel at 553-5423. 

Save Labels for Cash 
 

St. Casimir School will earn 3¢ for each Best Choice UPC symbol you 
bring in. UPC symbols can be dropped off at the Wells rectory or at 

the school office. Thank you for your support for our school! 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Tea, Scones and Irish Tales of Evangelization! 
 

 
 

Stories from Veronica Schindler’s mission trip in Ireland and 
other parts of the world with NET Ministries. Join us on 
Tuesday, June 26th at 8:00 pm in the basement of St. 
Casimir’s Church for an evening of tea, tales, and next year’s 
mission. 
 

 

 

FISCAL YEAR END 
 

June 30
th

 marks the end of the Tri-Parishes Fiscal 

year. Please prayerfully consider your financial 

support to help meet the parishes year end 

budgets.  Thank you so much for your generous giving 

back to God of the treasures He has given you! 



 

June 24, 2018 

 

The Nativity of St. John the Baptist 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
  
 

  

 

                    

     

       
            
      
 

 

          
 

 
 
 
                                                  

Stewardship 
 
 
 
 

Stewardship  
 
 
 

Stewardship  
 
 
 

Stewardship  
 
 

The numbers calculated below are  

for the fiscal year 7/1/17-6/30/18 
 

 

 

 

As of 6/17/18 

St. Casimir 
Adult ..................................... $5337.00 

Offertory ................................. $138.00 
 

********** 
Amount needed weekly ....... $7,980.00 

Amount needed to date .... $406,980.00 

Amount given to date ...... $281,359.30 
 

********** 

St. John the Baptist 

Adult ....................................... $970.00 

Offertory ................................. $120.00 
 

********** 

Amount needed weekly ....... $1,850.00 

Amount needed to date ...... $94,350.00 

Amount given to date ........ $77,453.63 
 
                  ********** 

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 
Adult .................................... $1,380.00 

Offertory ................................. $198.00 
 

********** 
Amount needed weekly ....... $2,424.00 

Amount needed to date .... $123,624.00 

Amount given to date ...... $127,604.91 

Thanksgiving, Christmas &  

Easter ................................  $33,000.00 

Amount given to date ........ $36,146.53 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Tri-Parish of OLMC, STC 

and STJB offers Online Giving. 

Online Giving is a web-based 

offertory solution that allows 

parishioners and visitors to make 

donations electronically from any 

location at any time. If you have 

any questions or need assistance in 

creating an account, please contact 

your parish office. 

Please visit our website to create an 

account or for more information. 

www.olmcstcstjb.org 

 

 

   From the Heart by Fr. Jason Kern  

 
As I celebrate my final two weekends in the parish, it is hard not to feel like this 

prolonged goodbye makes things a little difficult but that is the Minnesota goodbye 

way.  We start saying goodbye and then after about 15 minutes we make it to the front 

door and then perhaps 10 minutes later actually leave.  So, I am doing that now with 

my farewell this weekend and next.  I have truly appreciated your support and 

kindness.  While it has been a grind some weeks to make the back and forth, you are 

the ones who have remained patient and hung in there with my lack of availability.  I 

need to thank some people specifically with the risk of forgetting others: 

First, I owe a deep debt of gratitude to Deacon Gene Paul who has helped me 

tremendously with assisting with administrative tasks and coordinating items.  Along 

with Deacon Gene, GeDee Feist in the St. Casimir office has juggled quite well not 

having a pastor there in the office with her during the days.  Special thanks to the two 

of them for their work behind the scenes.  Along with them, Sue Cory has done a 

fantastic job in her role as bookkeeper for St. Casimir Church and school along with 

her previous responsibilities of doing the bookkeeping for OLMC.  Rhonda Drager has 

made life easy on me with her continued solid work at St. John the Baptist.   

In addition to all these people, I would like to take a very strong word of thanks to the 

St. Casimir School family who made a beautiful year come to fruition.  The Lord has 

brought about a new day for the school and it is so clear that this is His work to keep 

the school going.  Assisting with this I couldn’t say enough about the Admin Team that 

worked together this year to help juggle so many items that it takes to run a school 

efficiently.  Katy Schmitz and Linda Raimann did an amazing job of working with 

Sarah Oldham to coordinate and collaborate a plan for keeping this running smoothly.  

Along with all the teachers, staff, and volunteers who pitched in to make it all go!  

Glory to God and thanksgiving!   

 

The list of thank you’s goes much longer and further from me, but I will lift those up to 

the Lord to spare you.  Each of these parishes has people who give so much and who 

are so generous to keep things going.  The Lord has raised you all up to serve Him and 

love Him with generous hearts.  May He continue the good work He has begun in you 

and bring it to completion!  I know you will demonstrate to Fr. Fasnacht the same 

welcome, kindness, support, and generosity you have witnessed to me over these past 8 

months.  Thanks be to God! 
 

 
 

 

 
 

http://www.olmcstcstjb.org/


 

The Nativity of St. John the Baptist June 24, 2018 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ministries for Saturday, June 30, & Sunday, July 1, 2018 

 STJB 

Saturday, 5:00 p.m. 
STC 

Sunday, 8:00 a.m. 
OLMC 

Sunday, 10:00 a.m. 

Lector Bill Osdoba 
1

st
 Reading: Katie Koziolek 

2
nd

 Reading: George Bias 
Lynn Ascheman 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 
Arnie Stenzel, Gary Bach, 

Darrell Radtke 

Ronda Allis, Adam Henning, Amanda Henning, Barb 

Redman, Mark Ignaszewski, Lia Ignaszewski 
Doug Ascheman 

Tom Warmka 

Servers 
Mason Schirmer, Madison 

Schirmer, Abby Simon 
Chloe Bushlack, Mark Bushlack, Nick Bushlack 

Sean Doyle, Gavin Sonnek, 

Logan Strom 

Ushers 
John Manders 

Volunteer 

Gen Besser (G), Scott Bute, Linda Sonnek, Nick 

Kalis, Paul Kalis 

Kerry Doyle, Jim Hassing, 

Dean Schimek 

Sacristan  Tom & Sandy Schindler  

Gift Bearers Mark & Lea Nowak 

Rosary Jan Stenzel Jack Schimek 

Money Counters 
Donna Weckwerth 

Volunteer 

Team #3: Mark Ignaszewski, Randy Feist, Ann 

Schuster 

Don Linder 

Julie Stevermer 

Monicas 

 Week of  

June 24- Jun 30 

Week of  

July 1 - 7 
 

Deb Widman 

Volunteer 
Mary Stenzel 

Mary Beth Bushlack 

Tri-Parish… 

STC- The Knights of Columbus will be hosting breakfast after Mass in the St. Casimir church basement on 

Sunday,  July 1
st
. Everyone is welcome to attend! 

 
 

 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tri-Parish Prayers… 

…Let us always remember the sick of our parish communities and families, and all those in need of prayer, especially: 

Zach Fendrich; Sharon Hodge; Don Yokiel; Rose Stencel; Regina Boldt; Paul Willette; Charlie Majerus; Violet Stenzel; Tom Wihelmi; 

Brian Rath; Mildred Stencel and for all our service men & women of the armed forces. Please notify the office of family members 

currently in active duty to include in our prayers. All requests will be removed after four weeks. Please notify the Tri-Parish office by 

emailing scasimir@bevcomm.net or calling 553-5391 if you would like to continue prayers.  

 

Community… 
Neighbors Helping Neighbors Salad Luncheon-Will be on Wednesday, June 27

th
 from 11:00 am-1:00 pm at the Wells 

Community Center. Salads, Garlic Toast, Something Sweet and Beverages will be served and this will be a free will donation. All 

proceeds will help Tim and Kelsey Steinborn family defray gas, food and lodging expenses as she will have a 3 week stay in 

Rochester due to a high risk birth. Kelsey is employed at The Shepherd’s Inn. All are Welcome! 
Theology on Tap: Beating the odds & finding the Truth-Calling all young adults (post college grads-35ish)!! YAC-Mankato 

will be hosting a Theology on Tap at the WOW Zone on Thursday, June 28
th
 with speakers David Goedtke & Michael Koester. 

Social will begin at 6:00 pm with presenters starting at 6:30 pm. Come and enjoy an evening filled with food, fellowship, and the 

Catholic faith. Families welcome! 

 

 
 
                                         

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date!- Mark your calendars. Totus Tuus is coming to town! July 16-21. More details coming soon! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


